MISSION PERMANENTE DES
EMIRATS ARABES UNIS
GENEVE

Ref: 1/5/12 - 280

Date: 13/07/2016

The Permanent Mission of the United Arab Emirates to the United Nations and other
International Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to H.E. Mr.Ulrich Seidenberger,
Chairperson of the Governing Body of the International Labour Oraganization (ILO) and has the
honour to transmit the letter of H.E. Mr. Saqr Ghobash, Minister of Human Resources and
Emiratisation concerning the nomination of Mr, Guy Ryder for the Office of Director General of

the ILO.

The permanent Mission of The United Arab Emirates to the United Nations and other
International Organizations in Geneva avails itself of this opportunity to renew to H.E. Ulrich
Seidenberger, Chairperson of the Governing Body of the International Labour Oraganization, the

assurances of its highest consideration.
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Abu Dhabi, 13 July 2016

HE Ulrich Seidenberger
Chairperson of the Governing Body
In C/0 Office of the Clerk, International Labour Office

Route des Morillons 4, CH-12 Geneva 22

Your Excellency,

Nomination of Mr. Guy Ryder for the office of Director General of the ILO

Reference is made to your letter of 18 April 2016, calling for candidates for the post of Director

General of the ILO.

My government notes with great satisfaction the contribution of the Director General in office,
Mr. Guy Ryder, to ILO and his success in consolidating ILO’s position as a leading organization in
the UN system. My government believes Mr. Ryder has demonstrated his ability to lead ILO into

its centennial and beyond.

Accordingly, | am pleased to nominate Mr. Ryder for a second term as Director General on
behalf of the government of the United Arab Emirates and to ask that you direct the office of

the Clerk to communicate this letter to members of the Governing Body.

Sincerely,

Saqr Ghobash i‘
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